
We were sorry to hear about the death of village resident Eric Ayling.
Eric and his wife Jean lived in the village for over 30 years along
Goshen. Eric contributed to the village community asTreasurer/
Secretary of theVillage Hall Committee. He regularily attended the
AGM every year and other village hall functions whilst he could.

Every year in January we would receive a donation towards theWrambler through the
letterbox from Eric with a card which read "My subscription for the year".

Eric's funeral will take place on the 2nd February 2021 at Scarborough Crematorium
at 12.45pm. Due to the current restrictions this will be a private service.The funeral
cortege will drive throughWrelton at 11.50am for anyone who would like to stand
outside and pay their last respects.
We would like to send our condolences to Eric's family and friends.

vvv

Village Hall Committee Meeting
TheVillage Hall Committee met via Zoom on 18th January 2021.
The following items were reported:-
A new salt bin has been provided and placed near the entrance of the Hall.
The disabled toilet radiator has a broken valve and this will be replaced.
TheVillage show is still planned to go ahead and all sponsors of the show have agreed
to carry their sponsorship over to this year.
The climbing frame in the playground will be replaced.The Committee have ob-
tained quotes for the replacement and are currently considering different options.
The Solar Panel Feasability Study was discussed and the Committee would like to
thank Peter Anderson for his helpful contribution on looking at the report and
providing helpful ideas and suggestions to question the presentation at the next stage
of the process.
A questionaire for Ryedale District Council has been completed and photographs and
a plan has been sent to them to ensure Covid-secure premisies for the May elections.
next meeting via Zoom is on Monday 1st March 2021 at 7pm

Due to the recent lockdown theVillage Hall has been closed to most of the groups
who hire it on a regular basis (except Sharing theWord faith group who are carrying
on their regular Sunday morning sessions).When we can re-open fully will depend
on official guidance.This has,unfortunately, meant lost revenue.
Government grants have been available through Ryedale District Council and the
committee have made succesful applications for these funds.This has enabled us to
cover our regular outgoings, provide funds for essential maintenance and plan for the
future when we can re-open.

Solar Panel Feasability Study
As was mentioned above, Peter Anderson kindly looked at the report and made sug-
gestions on the way forward for theVillage Hall.The report is now available online at
theWrelton website.The report has been edited to include onlyWreltonVillage Hall
and the preamble which gives an overview of the project. If anyone would like to
read it please visit theVillage Hall section of the website.
The next stage is a presentation Q&A session with the consultants LocoGen on the
28th January.

SIXTEEN LUXURY 4 STAR LODGES SET
AMIDSTACRES OF PINEWOODLANDAND
BEAUTIFULTRANQUIL COUNTRYSIDE.
PET FRIENDLYAND OPENALLYEAR FOR
SHORT STAYSAND SPECIAL BREAKS.
WE CAN EVEN HELPTO ORGANISEA
SPECIAL OCCASIONWITH FLOWERS,WINE
OR CAKES.
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Find us on Facebook @wreltonvillagehall

Thank you for the £20 donation we received through the letterbox in January.

We delivered the items to their Norton
warehouse during the first week in
January where they were received with
appreciation by the team there.
RFB covers the entire Ryedale area and
due to Covid are delivering by van to the
entire region. Donations and volunteers
are always welcome.
www.ryedale.foodbank.org.uk

Thank you to everyone who
donated food to the Ryedale
Foodbank appeal.



Chris Halstead Oil, Heating & Plumbing Services
All general plumbing

Bathrooms,Tiling and kitchens fitted
Oftec Registered OilTechnician & City Guilds qualified Plumbing engineer

Ivydene Cottage,Wrelton.
Home: 01751 477 918 or Mobile: 07974 813 085

Local Artist - Kezy Feaster PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

Kezy's love of theYorkshire landscape and passion for experimenting with
mixed media collide in her vibrant paintings. She finds inspiration from the
higgledy cottages of coastal villages to the tumbling dry stone walls crossing the
moors, capturing them in her distinctive quirky style.
After a degree in Ceramics from Bath School of Art and Design in 2009, Kezy
eventually returned to her NorthYorkshire roots where she developed her love
of painting and experimenting with texture and colour. Friends and mentors
Brian and SallyTozer from StudioTozer, Newbridge kindly gave her space to
work and set up as a painter.
Kezy's work has been shown in numerous exhibitions and galleries inYorkshire
and she also enjoys working to commission. If you would like to see more of
her work please visit www.kezyfeaster.com

We were contacted by a village
resident about the paintings of
Kezy Feaster, originally from
Cropton.
Her wonderful paintings of
local scenes are ideal gifts for
birthdays or special occasions.
During these difficult times any
support we can give to local
artists will be most welcome.

In this image called
'Fishing Boat, Staithes Beck',
the boat was named 'Joycelyn'
after a lady from Cropton who
turned 100 last year!

WreltonVillage details extracted from the latest available minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of
the Aislaby Middleton andWrelton Parish Council held online onTuesday 17th November2020
at 7.30pm
Present: Cllrs Peirson(chair),Pickering, Quinlan,Cooke,Baird,Wrench
5.Planning (and related items).
b)To receive information regarding pending decisions and note the planning applications still
under consideration by Ryedale District Council and NYCC outstanding;
i)Works to farmhouse and cottage to include erection of single storey extension to south eleva-
tion of farmhouse, erection of porch and balustraded terrace and formation of first floor win-
dow to south elevation of cottage, erection of detached building forming carport/garage and
shed on eastern boundary, new and altered walls and fences, widening of existing access to
Vinery Farm with erection of timber entrance gates and demolition of some existing sheds and
outbuildingsVinery FarmAnd Cow Byre CottageWrelton Pickering NorthYorkshireYO18 8PF
Ref. No: 20/00435/FUL | Received:Wed 13 May 2020|Validated: Mon 27 Jul 2020 | Status:
Registered
The updated plans and survey had been studied by councillors prior to the meeting. Previous
objections by interested parties were noted. It was decided no further comment should be made
by the Parish Council.
8.The potential change to the format of local government in NorthYorkshire was discussed.
After much discussion, it was resolved to make no official comment from the Parish Council,
and to remove this item from future agendas

10.The piece written by Cllr. Quinlan regardingDMMO application for Cliff lane and Dams
Lane for inclusion in theWrambler & MiddletonVillage Hall newsletter was considered. It is
to be revised and recirculated by Cllr. Quinlan before submission

13.It was noted that the next Parish Council meeting will be at 19.30 on 19thJanuary2021.
All Parish Council minutes available at:

www.aislaby-middleton-wrelton.ryedaleconnect.org.uk

Donations to Ryedale Food Bank from the sale of eggs and
masks have now totalled £1095.50 ......plus one shilling!
Thank you to everyone for your kind contributions.

We have been asked to highlight the amount of dog muck been left
in and aroundWrelton especially the Back Lane,Wrelton Cliff
Road towards Shoulder of Mutton and the fields leading to Beadale
Wood. It is dangerous for other animals, children and the kind
people who clear up litter from around these places.There are
plenty of bins provided so please use them.
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